
Mt Maunganui Intermediate School, 21 Lodge Avenue, Mt Maunganui 3116    
Phone 07 575 5512   Email:  admin@mtint.school.nz  

Facebook:  https://www.facebook.com/Mtint.school.nz/   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2 June 2017       

   

IN THIS NEWSLETTER  
 

¶ Principal ôs Report  

¶ Room 2 Learning Page  

¶ Useful Information  

¶ Sports Information  

¶ Coastal Values  

¶ Community Notices  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

C O M I N G    E V E N T S  
2018  

AUGUST  
21 Information Session  

2019 Accelerate Class  
5.45pm ï 6.00pm  
H eld in Room 17  

21 Enrolment Information 
Evening ï 6.30pm to 7.30pm  

24  Elite Rugby 7s  

30  Open Day - See us ñIn Actionò 

SEPTEMBER  
2 Photolife Orders Due  

10-14 ANCHOR AIMS GAMES  

21 MMC Enrolments Due  

21 Dance NZ Made  
Palmerston North  

28  Last Day Term 3  

MT MAUNGANUI  
INTERMEDIATE  

 

15 August 2018 

Newsletter No.  

24 
 

PSG/MMI QUIZ NIGHT  
Thank you so much to our amazing sponsors and 

to all those who came along to the MMI Quiz night 

on Saturday.  

 

The evening was a huge success raising a profit of  

$18,000.00  

 

Fantastic result! This will ensure our kids have a 

secure bike enclosure and enable the school to 

purchase new sporting equipment and enhance our 

kidsõ facilities at school - thank you!!ó 
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FROM THE PRINCIPAL            Melissa Nelson 

 
Dear Parents and Whanau 
 
Welcome to week four.  
 
Thank you so much for supporting us with the strike yesterday. We are hopeful that our Government 
will hear our strong message and that negotiations can move forward successfully.  
 
QUIZ NIGHT  
The PSG Quiz Night was a huge success on Saturday evening. I canôt thank this hard working group 
enough, for what they have achieved for our school. Final t allies are still being made, I believe 
somewhere in the vicinity of $18,000.00 . The night was a massive success - it was well organised, 
fun and very entertaining. Thank you to all who attended - to the businesses who supported the 
event, and to Mt College for the use of their hall. 
 
WHEELIE DAY  
Last week, we held a wheelie day at lunch time on the turf. It was cool to see our ówheelieô talented 
young men, entertaining the crowds with their one -wheeled tricks and cool as moves.  
 

   
 
DANCE NZ MADE  
On Monday night, I atten ded Dance NZ Made at Baycourt. What a wonderful evening it was.  I was 
very proud of our dance group, who were placed as first runners - up in the intermediate section. 
Thank you to Kate Flanagan for all the work that has gone into preparing the group for this 
competition.   
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FROM THE PRINCIPAL            Melissa Nelson 

 

CAN YOU HELP?  
On Thursday of last week, a bike was left in the bike racks behind r oom 1, when a student went home 
sick. Unfortunately, we did not realise, and the bike was stolen overnight .  If you have any 
information about where we may find this bi ke, please come and see Mrs Logan or Whaea Melissa 
in the office. There is a reward for any information that leads to the return of the bike.   
 

 
 
 
Have a great week everyone. 
 
Ma te wa  
Whaea Melissa  
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Room 2ôs learning page 
 

  
 

Last term we started an inquiry into the evolution of art. This was experimenting with tools 

and materials throughout the eras. We started with looking back to the Stone Age era, where 

we used blood, bone and charcoal as our main materials. Room 2 drew on rocks to recreate 

images that Neanderthal would have drawn back in time, this was people hunting with bows and 

arrows and animals like mammoth.  
 

This then led i nto warrior art, carving, Greek pottery and Japanese meditation. This term we 

are looking at alternative art in the modern world. So far we have looked into cubism and 

recently started ink and string art techniques, with optical illusions and Banksy in our  sights.  

 

   
 

òThis art inquiry has been so much fun, I really enjoyed the potteryó- Rebecca Dooney. 
 

òThe most interesting part of our art evolution inquiry has been the caveman art and how they 

used animal products and charcoal to create their drawin gs, and that the art still remains in 

caves to this dayó- Bryn Cruickshank  
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REPORT FROM ROOM 12 ï SCOTTISH VISIT  
 

Below is a picture of our Inquiry Unit today where we concluded our visit to Scotland. We had 
Scottish guests in to share some of the culture and a shared lunch featuring Scottish bacon buddies 
and steamed pudding. 
 

 
 

CONGRATULATIONS TO THE MOUNT MAUNGANUI 
INTERMEDIATE CHESS TEAMS  

 

    
 

Our Year 7 and 8 chess teams competed in the Bay of Plenty School Chess Competition, on Thursday 
August 9th. The year 7 team came 2nd and the year 8 team came 6th.  
 

The feedback from a parent was άL ŜƴŘŜŘ ǳǇ ǎǘŀȅƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ н ƘƻǳǊǎ - who knew chess could be so exciting & 
tense! There are always a few over excited and loud(ish) kids at these events but our children really were 
impeccably behaved during the time I was ǘƘŜǊŜ ŀƴŘ ǿŜǊŜ ŀ ŎǊŜŘƛǘ ǘƻ ȅƻǳ ōƻǘƘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭέΦ 

Year 7 Team    Year 8 Team 

    Ben Ngapo    Isaac Earp 

    Brody Brownlee   Luca Ririnui 

    Daniel Coster    Juwon Yoo 

    Susie Qi    Diego Becker 
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USEFUL INFORMATION  
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
Mount Maunganui 

College Enrolment 

Information  

All enrolments for Mt Maunganui College, 
2019 Year 9, will be done online and not 
through MMI.  
 
The link is now open to use.  Please visit this 
link below and enrol  your child.  
 
This is the link directly  to the year 9 
enrolment form:  
https://goo.gl/forms/oZErOwyinwAPSNzh1  
 
 
This is the link  to their  website page about 
enrolments:  
https://www.mmc.school.nz/admission/ho
w-apply 

 

 

 

SCHOOL PHOTOS  

Shoot keys (codes), for online ordering of 
your childôs school photos, were 
delivered to their classrooms last week.  
Please check in your childôs bag. 
 
Photos are now uploaded and ready to 
view and order online.  

 
Free delivery of your childôs photos 
expires on 2 September 2018.  

Mount Maunganui 
College  

 
YEAR 9 DESIGN 

LEARNING AT MMC  
 

INFORMATION 
EVENING  

 
 

A brief overview of the Design Learning 
Class was shared at MMC's open evening on 
the 2nd of August.  

If you would like more information or an 
opportunity to ask questions about this 
class, please don't hesitate to email 
michelleb@mmc.school.nz or come along to 
the college staffroom on Tuesday 18th of 
September at 5:30 pm. 
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SPORTS INFORMATION    t.jennings@mtint.school.nz  

 
 

 
 
This is first time that Mt I ntermediate has taken part in the Bay of Plenty Schools Badminton 
Tournament. Well done to all the students, there were some great results and everyone enjoyed the 
day. Bring on AIMS! 
 

Winter Tournament 2018  
 
I woke up on a cold, damp Friday morning looking forward to playing football for the day in the Winter 
Tournament.  
 
Our first game was against Taupo at 9:00am. I was both excited and nervous before the whistle shrieked out 
to signal the start of the game. We ended up winning 3-0 comfortably. 
 
But I knew our next game would be a lot harder. Guess who it was against? Youôre right, Tauranga 
Intermediate. The bitter rivalry between our two schools has lasted for a long time, since the start of Ms 
Morreseyôs reign at Mt Intermediate I would guess. And you could see that in the way neither school wanted 
to lose. But our moment came in the second half when Seb put Taurangaôs goalkeeper under pressure and 
managed to get the ball to Tristan who passed it into the net. Applause and cheers erupted from what was a 
near silent atmosphere a few seconds before that fateful moment. Like a volcano erupting. Final score 1-0. 
 
We had made the semi-finals with 2 wins but before that we had one more pool game against Whakatane 
left. We won 7-0 which put us top of our group with Tauranga in second place. The two semi finals were 
Mount vs Gisborne and Tauranga vs Otumoetai. I could tell early on in our game we were the much better 
side. And the score showed that with us coming out of our semi-final 8-0 victors. 
 
And guess who won the other semi-final? Right again, Tauranga Intermediate. 5-0. As we got ready for the 
final I thought back to last Sunday when my club team Papamoa lost 2-0 to Blue Rovers whose team 
consisted of the majority of Tauranga Intermediateôs team. ñWe have to win this,ò I thought to myself. It was 
another tight start to the game until we won the ball in midfield and found Ashton in space on the left. With 
his lightning-fast speed he got in front of the Tauranga defenders and shot into the bottom-right corner. The 
volcano erupted again. And over time, again and again and again until the final whistle shrieked its final shriek 
and we had won the game 6-1 against our biggest rivals and were crowned champions. 
 
Big thanks to the girls team that supported us in the last two games, to the parents that came out in terrible 
weather to support us and to our coaches, Maia and Simon. 
 
By Tay Ririnui 
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MMI FIRST EVER WIN 
BOP/POVERTY INTERMEDIATES - SUPER 11 - CROSS COUNTRY 

 
On Friday, 10th August, our cross country team competed against other schools at the annual Cross 
Country event, at Waipuna Park, in Welcome Bay.   
 
Chloe Cheyne started the day off well with a 2nd placing, in the Year 7 girls race.  
 
Sean Collins ran an outstanding race to win the Year 7 boys race, with Adisen Mahy, also impressing, 
with 2 nd  placing in the same race.  
  
Olivia Hala impressed to come third in the Year 8 girl race.  
 
The Year 7 girls, Year 7 boys, and Year 8 girls teams all had consistent results to win their team event. 
The Year 8 boys team all finished well after to come 2nd in the Year 8 boys race. 
 
Congratulations to the following runners, who as a school team, finished 1st overall, the first time 
ever in the history of this event. 
 
Year 8 Girls:   Olivia Hala, Stella McKenzie, Eden Wilkie, Jazmin Mitchell, Imogen Coffey  
Year 8 Boys:    Reed Tong, Gene Baggott, Noah Johnstone, Zac Bryant, Ethan Chamberlain  
Year 7 Girls:   Chloe Cheyne, Alanah Eru, Molly Miller, Monique Bartlett, Isla Ganley  
Year 7 Boys:   Sean Collins, Adisen Mahy, Macka Wagstaff, Zach Heke, Liam Preston 
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